

Office of the Mayor

Phone: 250.723.2146 Fax: 250.723.1003 portalberni.ca

Our File No. 0630-01

February 11, 2025

GBS/CIDP Foundation of Canada 3100 Garden Street PO Box 80060 RPO Rossland Garden Whitby, ON L1R 0H1 by email: cdean@gbscidp.ca

Attn: Cheryl Dean, GBS/CIDP Liaison

Dear Ms. Dean

Re: GBS and CIDP Awareness Month | May 2025

Thank you for your January 22<sup>nd</sup> email requesting a proclamation on behalf of the GBS/CIDP Foundation of Canada.

Your letter was considered by Council at its Regular meeting held on February 10, 2025. Please be advised that Council for the City of Port Alberni proclaimed the month of May 2025 as 'GBS and CIPD Awareness Month' in the City of Port Alberni.

On behalf of Council, thank you for raising awareness and fostering a compassionate community for all those affected by GBS and CIDP.

Yours truly, CITY OF PORT ALBERNI

Sharie Minions

Mayor

J\EFS\0100 0699 Administration\0630 Proclamations Special Declarations\0630 01 General\2025 02 11 Reply GBS CIDP Foundation Proclamation.docx